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1.  Pursuant to the provisions of the reference, Subject, hereinafter referred to as Petitioner, filed 

enclosure (1) with the Board for Correction of Naval Records (Board), requesting that he be 

reviewed for his return to the temporary disability retired list (TDRL). 

 

2.  The Board, consisting of , , and  reviewed Petitioner’s 

allegations of error and injustice on 21 March 2024 and pursuant to its regulations, determined 

that the corrective action indicated below should be taken on the available evidence of record.  

Documentary material considered by the Board consisted of the enclosures, relevant portions of 

naval records, and applicable statutes, regulations, and policies.   

 

3.  The Board, having reviewed all the facts of record pertaining to Petitioner’s allegations of 

error and injustice, found as follows: 

 

     a.  Before applying to this Board, Petitioner exhausted all administrative remedies available 

under existing law and regulation within the Department of the Navy. 

 

 b.  A review of Petitioner’s reference (b) Official Military Personnel File (OMPF) reveals 

that the Petitioner enlisted in the Navy and commenced a period of active duty on 2 December 

2015.  On 28 May 2020, Petitioner was placed on the TDRL due to Bipolar I Disorder.  

Thereafter, for reasons that are not clear, Petitioner was administratively removed from the 

TDRL.    

 

      c.  In his petition, Petitioner requested to be reviewed for his return to the TDRL.  In support 

of his request, Petitioner asserts that he was never notified of his status on the TDRL. 

 

      d.  In connection with reviewing Petitioner’s request, the Board facilitated a review of 

interval Department of Veterans’ Affairs (VA) medical records in order to discern the status of 

the condition for which Petitioner was placed on the TDRL.  A result of the review of applicable 

VA medical records yielded that the Petitioner’s conditions remained static over time based on 

applicable medical principles.  As a result of this review, the Board found that the following 

condition and associated rating applies to the unfitting condition, which is permanent and stable: 






